
State Board Prepares for Recycled Water Fees 

As a result of a State Fiscal Year 2023-24 budget change proposal and associated budget trailer 

bill to implement the Governor’s Water Supply Strategy, the State Water Resources Control Board 

(State Board) now has authority to assess fees for recycled water permits.  

The State Board is starting to put together options for what the recycled water fees could look 

like and are seeking input on a proposed recycled water permit fee structure.  On April 18 the 

State Board’s Division of Administrative Services (Fee Branch) held a Recycled Water Permits Fees 

Stakeholder Meeting.  WateReuse California was in attendance advocating to ensure the options 

being considered do not create overcharging or duplicative fees.  Fee Branch staff outlined three 

options for consideration; see their presentation here.   

WateReuse California has requested an additional stakeholder meeting in addition to the next 

May 22 meeting; we hope that will occur in June.   

Here are some details on the impacted permit types.   

Impacted permit types:   

The fee would be assessed for water recycling requirement written for National Pollutant 

Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permits, Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs), and/or 

Water Recycling Requirements (WRRs).  In the below example, fees would be assessed on the 

permits in the teal box, and may be assessed on the permits in the light green boxes.  

 

Timing 

May 2:  comments due to Fee Branch 

May 22:  Second Recycled Water Permits (RWP) Stakeholder Meeting 

June:  Potential Third RWP Stakeholder Meeting  

June 13:  Second Water Quality Fees Stakeholder Meeting 

August 1:  Third and final Water Quality Fees Stakeholder Meeting 

September:  State Board Meeting to adopt Fiscal Year 2024-25 Fee Schedule Proposal 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/fees/stakeholder/docs/2024/20240418-rwp-handout.pdf
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/fees/stakeholder/docs/2024/20240418-rwp-handout.pdf
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/fees/stakeholder/docs/2024/20240418-rwp-presentation.pdf


 

Options 

Option A: Flat Surcharge for All Types of Recycled Water Produced 

The fee would be based on the type of recycled water produced. Fee would be assessed for 

water recycling requirements written in National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 

permits, Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs), and/or Water Recycling Requirements (WRRs). 

 

 

Option B: Surcharge by Flow 

Fee would be based on permitted design flow for facility. Fee would be assessed for recycling 

requirements written in National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permits, Waste 

Discharge Requirements (WDRs), and/or Water Recycling Requirements (WRRs).   

 

 

Option C: Surcharge by Type of Recycled Water Produced and Flow 

Fee would be based on type of recycled water produced and permitted design flow. Fee would be 

assessed for recycling requirements written in National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 



(NPDES) permits, Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs), and/or Water Recycling Requirements 

(WRRs). 

  

 

For more information, please email Rosario Cortés, WateReuse California Manager of Regulatory 

Affairs at RCortes@watereuse.org.   


